Langsett Parish Council
Minutes of the Annual Parishioners Meeting Held
Wednesday 13th May 2015

Present: Cllr Adrian James (Chair), Cllr Lynn Hammond, Cllr Sally Howe, Mrs Stephanie Tolson (Clerk & RFO).
_____________________________________________________


1. Apologies
	Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr John Key and Cllr Linda Taylor.

2.	Minutes and Matters arising from the previous Annual Parishioners Meeting 
Resolved that the minutes be approved.
There were no matters arising. 

3. To receive the Chairman’s’ report for 2014/15
The Chair gave the following report:

The main area of activity during the past 12 months was in response to the news that the Tour de France was to come through Langsett in July 2014. In order to put together a programme of events that would bring the community together in the run-up to race day, a Tour de France Sub-Committee was established involving local businesses, residents and community organisations, which was chaired by Councillor Sally Howe. A number of meetings were held and a series of events was organised in the run-up to the race. The Council would like to record its thanks for all of hard work by local volunteers, schools and businesses that made these events a success. 

The Parish precept was raised at the beginning of 2013. This was a substantial increase and the Council hoped at the time this increase was agreed that future increases would be much more modest. In the event, the precept agreed for 2015/16 saw no increase at all.

As part of its routine business, the Council has dealt with a number of planning applications during the year, some of which were more contentious than others. One of the positive outcomes of this was to see the attendance of local residents at Council meetings to participate in our deliberations about various issues. The proposal for the erection of a wind turbine at Sheephouse Heights generated strong opposition among local residents and the Parish Council also lodged an objection with the BMBC Planning Committee. We are therefore pleased to note that this particular application was refused, although this rejection is now subject to an appeal by the developers.

The work and procedures of the Council were carefully scrutinised in the annual internal audit and were found to meet all of its statutory requirements, due in large part to the continued hard work and diligence of our Clerk. The Council is now well-placed to meet the new transparency requirements for smaller Parish Councils, which will be made considerably easier using the new web-site. The year ended with the re-election of all current members of the Parish Council for a further four-year term.


4. To receive the Audited Accounts for 2013/14
The Audited Accounts for the year ending 31st March 14 were circulated.  No comments were received. 

6.	The meeting closed at 7.20pm.


Signed:

Chair ____________________   Clerk  __________________  Date  ____________
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